
Rolling Green Town Board Minutes 
January 12, 2015 

 
 
Members present – Dan, Brian, David, Daniel, Todd.  
 
Beginning Balance - $107,594.30 - Checking $5275.26, Savings $100,319.04, FFMR $2000.00 
    
Deposit this month – $1075.12 + $468.39 refund from Ziegler 
  
Paid this month - $4620.76 
 
Ending Balance - $104,517.05 - Checking $2122.74, Savings $100,394.31, FFMR $2000.00 
 
The wing loan is paid off.  The township has no loans at this time. 
 
The money double paid to Ziegler last January has been returned and deposited into checking in December. 
 
Daniel talked to Jay Moore of New Fashion Pork about the tile outlets being dumped into the township ditch on 150th 
Ave.  Jay knew nothing about it but promised to get back to Daniel.  Daniel also left messages with Brian Ficken and 
Mitch ????.  He has heard nothing back from New Fashion Pork.  
Daniel talked to Andy Nickel (cell 507-920-8441) of Nickel Tiling in Mt Lake.  Andy is the one who talked to Scott 
Jones of the Martin County Highway Department about the rules regarding discharging tile outlets into ditches.  Andy 
was familiar with the project and stated “we dump outlets into ditches all the time on other projects.”  Daniel explained 
the township position to him. 
After discussion, it was decided to send the $6000 bill to Nickel Tiling, c/o Andy Nickel and let them fight it out with 
New Fashion Pork.  Dan prepared a bill and presented it to the board.  The board approved it.  After signatures from Brian 
and Dan it was ready to be sent to Nickel Tiling, c/o Andy Nickel, 36821 575th Ave, Mt Lake, MN 56159-2202 on 
Tuesday. 
Daniel has talked with Deb Mosloski.  According to her, this is a private matter between the parties involved and the 
county is not able to help the township on this matter. 
 
The annexation/detachment of the Olsen/Meschke property is complete. 
  
There is a meeting of the United Township Coop Fire Association on Tuesday, January 27, 2015 at 7:30 PM at the 
Fairmont Fire Hall. 
 
 
 
 
_________________________  ________________________ 
Dan Bebernes, Clerk    Brian Wannarka, Chair 


